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Oakfield Primary School Newsletter 

Summer 2019




Staffing for September


It is with great sadness that we will be saying goodbye to our Y2 teacher, Miss Doyle, at the end of this term. I am sure that you will join us in thanking her for everything that she has done for the children this year and wishing her every success for the future.


Staffing for September is as follows:


Nursery – Miss Humphries		Reception – Mrs Pritchard


Year 1 – Miss Selwood			Year 2 – Miss Stringfellow


Year 3 – Mr Farrell			Year 4 – Miss Bromley


Year 5 – Mr Parr				Year 6 – Miss Gould and Mrs Dodds 





Mrs Dodds joins our Oakfield team as a part-time teacher, class sharing with Miss Gould. 





Reading in Key Stage 2 (Juniors)


This year, we have been using a new reading resource in school called Reading Plus. This is an online reading programme which is tailored to the individual needs of each child. Children can log in on any device at home with their personal login details and they are then given a text to read and questions to answer. Class teachers monitor what the children are reading, how often they are reading and use information on their progress to help the children with any aspects of reading that they may need support with. 


From September, we will be trialling the use of this programme as our ‘reading book’ system in Years 3 to 6. This means that your child will no longer be given a reading book, but will be expected to read using their Reading Plus account. Of course, children will still have access to a wide range of quality texts in school and we will encourage all children to choose a book to take home to read for pleasure in addition to their Reading Plus homework.


Should you have any difficulty in accessing Reading Plus, please do let your child’s teacher know.





Homework at Oakfield


This year, following consultation with parents and carers, we introduced a Homework Club on Mondays, so that all children had the opportunity to do homework after school, rather than taking it home. Initial uptake for this was good, with the majority of pupils attending every week. However, as the year has progressed, fewer pupils are attending on a regular basis. Therefore, we will no longer be offering homework club in September. Instead, all pupils will have a Homework Conversation Book, which will be used to enable parents and carers to talk to their child about the learning at school and encourage further learning at home. More details will follow in September!


Children will still be expected to read daily at home and learn times tables and spellings.








Once again, we have flown through another school year – what a fabulous one it has been! The Oakfield family goes from strength to strength and, as always, your children have been an absolute joy! Great thanks go to all of our families – your support is most gratefully received! Also, huge thanks to the Oakfield staff - they really are a team in a million and I am incredibly lucky to work with them.


Have a wonderful summer break and we’ll see you on 3rd September!


                                     Mrs Farrell





Uniform and General Appearance


I know that many parents/carers will be buying new school uniform over the summer holidays, in preparation for our return to school in September.


Please could I remind all parents/carers that, as stated in our prospectus, all children should wear comfortable, flat, black shoes for school. For some time now, an increasing number of children have been attending school in trainers or shoes of differing colours.  Please do not send your child into school in anything other than black shoes, as this our school uniform. 


Also, please remember that children’s hair should be moderately styled, with no extreme colours, shaven etchings or Mohican styles. Long hair should be tied back neatly in a ponytail or plait. Earrings MUST be removed for PE. They cannot be covered by plasters. I would like to remind parents/carers that participation in PE lessons is a statutory requirement of the National Curriculum and all pupils must take part. Can I suggest that any parents/carers wishing to have their child’s ears pierced do so at the start of the summer holidays, so that the piercings are healed and earrings can be removed for PE when we return to school in September? Thank you.











